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CONTACT  US  
agr icult ure.virgin iabeach.gov    

 

   Direct or 's  Of f ice
             757-385-5775

   David Tr im m er , Direct or

   Jenny McPherson, Rural     
Community Coordinator

   Jody Davis, Administrative   
Specialist II

Agr icult ure Reserve Program  
757-385-8697

   Julia Hillegass, ARP Coordinator 

   Farm ers Market  
757-385-4388

  Ken Thoms, Market Supervisor
  Kristine Michael, Program Educator
  Brenna Smith, Office Assistant II

  Virgin ia Cooperat ive Ext ension
757-385-4769

   Andrea Davis, Horticulture Agent              
   Roy Flanagan, Agriculture Agent
   Jonette Mungo, 4-H Youth  

Development Agent      

   Karen Munden, Family &     
Consumer Science Agent

   Tammy Mas, Administrative    
Assistant 

   Tina Gray, Administrative  Assistant

  Mast er  Gardeners Help Desk
757-385-8156

   FEDERAL PROGRAMS
  Fam ily & Nut r it ion Program s
             757-385-4769

   Bertrille Lomax, FCS SNAP-ED
 Agent
   Laurel Wilcox, FCS SNAP-ED, 

Senior PA

   Michelle Foster, FCS SNAP-ED, PA
   Jerome Lawrence, FCS Adult 

EFNEP, PA  

  Virgin ia Dare Soil & Wat er                                                                          
Conservat ion Dist r ict
757-385-4775

   Kathleen Sullivan, District Manager
   Cory Hoar, Conservation Specialist

Message f rom  t he Direct or

Good July to everyone and welcome to summer.  Great time of 
year since kids are out of school, agriculture is in full swing, 
with thoughts shifting to growth of crops and the correct 
timing on rain and sunshine.  Plus, other factors we won?t go 
into, but all is good.  The traffic on roads increases with 
tourism, agritourism and equine activity at our many horse 
operations.  As always, remember to keep a look out for 
traffic, be safe and share the road.

As usual there is lots going on, with great events at the ocean 
front as well as other events taking place, throughout the city.

If you get a chance, attend an indoor sporting event at the 
Virginia Beach Sports Center on 19th Street.  Great venue for 
track and field, as well as other events.  First class facility and 
operation.  Look at the website for more information and 
upcoming events.

This summer and fall you will hear about the City?s 2016 
Comprehensive Plan (Comp Plan)  being updated.  This is the 
City?s current guide to decisions related to development and 
investments in Virginia Beach.  There will be meetings taking 
place to learn and provide input.  This information will be 
crucial to planning for the city?s growth over the next several 
years and used to create the 2040 Comp Plan update. Citizen 
input is the key to keep it current and adaptable to the needs 
of our community.  Take a look at this short video to learn 
more - (45) Virginia Beach Comprehensive Plan - Shaping 
Tomorrow Today - YouTube

Always good to learn and take part in what is going on in our 
city.  After all we enjoy this city to live, work and play here. 
Can?t think of a better place.

Big  AG event  is also coming this summer to Virginia Beach. 
The 2023 VA AG Expo will be  held on August 3rd from 7:30 
a.m. to 3:00 p.m. at Land of Promise Farms, 3169 Land of 
Promise Road.  This is a big event with the latest and greatest 
agribusiness showcased from equipment to technology and 
much more.  This event was last held in Virginia Beach in 
August of 2013.  So, come out and see what?s going on! It will 
be worth your time.  

Happy 4th of July to all and have a safe and wonderful 
summer.
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Julia Hillegass, ARP Coordinator 
Direct: 757-385-8697 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-536-5469

jhillegass@vbgov.com

AGRICULTURE RESERVE PROGRAM (ARP)

Current  Int erest  Rat es Make ARP 
a Popular  Financial Planning Tool 

for  Farm  Fam ilies

While the Federal Reserve has halted its campaign of interest rate hikes ?  for now.  Here?s 
what the central bank had to say about the state of the economy and what the move could 
mean for inflation:

What  happened?  To curb inflation, the Fed began raising rates over a year ago and 
continued to do so 10 straight times. The pause is meant to give officials some time to 
assess whether their aggressive strategy has done enough to cool the economy.

Where does inf lat ion st and?  Inflation rose 4% in the year through May, per the 
Consumer Price Index.  That?s slightly less than economists projected, but it?s still well 
above the Fed?s 2% target.

A silver  l in ing?  Rent and airfares are starting to come down, and (blessedly) so is the cost 
of eggs.  Earlier this year, a carton was quite eggs-pensive, but in May prices plummeted 
13.8%.

A look  ahead:  Still, inflation has remained stubbornly high, and the Fed is expecting to 
push two more rate increases.  It forecasts inflation to reach 3.2% and unemployment to 
rise to 4.1% by the end of 2023.

What  does t hat  m ean for  t he ARP?  Interest rates on our financing mechanism, T-STRIPs, 
have been going up in tandem with the Feds raising other interest rates, tracking this 
quarter between 3.8 - 4.1%.  This makes it a great time to consider enrolling acres in the 
Agricultural Reserve Program.  Remember, the interest for 25 years is TAX FREE? what 
other investments can offer this?  Contact me to see if your farm qualifies.  An application 
does not obligate you; it merely gives you options.  We are here to help.
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Now more than ever, we 
encourage our clients to have their 
ARP interest and final payments 
wired to an account of their 
choosing because check fraud is on 
the rise.

A recent Associated Press article 
stated that U.S. Banks issued 
approximately 680,000 instances of 
check fraud last year, up from 
350,000 in 2021.  In addition, the 
U.S. Postal Service had an 
estimated 300,000 complaints of 
mail theft in 2021, more than 
double the prior year.

Government relief checks sent out 
during the pandemic became a 
high value target for criminals and 
the problem has been on the rise 
since.  Officials are warning 
Americans to avoid mailing checks 
when possible.

Criminals are literally fishing mail 
out of U.S. postal boxes looking for 
envelopes that appear to be bill 
payments or checks being mailed 
to consumers.

The most common type of check 
fraud is called check washing, 
where the check is stolen from the 
mail and the payee and amount 
are changed on the check and then 
cashed by the criminal.   We have 
heard of instances of check 
washing right here at the 
Courthouse area post office and 
from some of our friends and 
neighbors.  So please remain 
vigilant!

If you are a current ARP client and still receive a paper 
check, we urge you to consider switching to wire 
payments.  There may be a fee associated with each 
wire transaction, but it is likely worth the peace of mind 
to know that your money is safe.  We are here to help 
you with the paperwork to make those changes with 
our paying agent, US Bank.  

Just give us a call, 
757-385-8697,   to set up 

an appointment!

BEWARE OF CHECK FRAUD !



WHAT'S HAPPENING AT FARMERS MARKET
Jenny McPherson, Rural Community Coordinator

Direct: 757-385-8637 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-635-5824
jsmcpher@vbgov.com

Happy Summer everyone!

The Farmers Market has enjoyed a busy spring 
season and we are looking forward to summer 
with lots of activities.

We would like to congratulate Brenna Smith, our 
Office Assistant, for becoming a full-time team 
member on July 13th.  Brenna has been working 
with us part-time since last September and has 
been doing a great job, so we are excited for her 
promotion within the department.

Friday Night Hoedowns are in full swing at the 
Farmers Market so come on out and enjoy free 
music and family fun from 7:00 p.m. to 10:00 
p.m. every Friday through October 27!

The Fun on the Farm tours are available 
year-round for children Pre-K through 5th grade.  
Custom tours are available for all ages.  See the 
attached flyer on the following page for details 
and please share this great opportunity to learn 
more about agriculture with a truly unique, fun, 
and interactive approach.

Our Master Gardener volunteers create and 
maintain several gardens for us at the Farmers 
Market.  We?re grateful for Suzanne Spence and 
her team who have turned our Children?s 
Educational Garden into a tranquil respite.  Our 
touring school children love walking through the 
gardens where they experience pollination in 
action, vermiculture and composting.  Visitors 
are always welcome.  Also, big thanks to Brian 
Krause and the Kitchen Gardeners for 

showcasing demonstration areas that offer 
great ideas for homeowners to try in their 
backyard gardens.  We appreciate the Virginia 
Beach Master Gardeners for being one of our 
sponsors and partnership together to make 
the Farmers Market look great. 

Visit our website at 
www.virginiabeach.gov/farmersmarket

for the latest information.

http://jsmcpher@vbgov.com
http://www.virginiabeach.gov/farmersmarket




FARMERS MARKET IS HAPPENING WITH LOTS OF ACTIVITIES 
We will be sponsoring Agr icult ure in t he Classroom  
workshop for teachers on August 9.

If you are interested, please visit the Agriculture in the 
Classroom website

at  https://virginia.agclassroom.org

or you can go directly to 
https:// form.jotform.com/vaaitc/virginia-beach-workshop 

to register for this f ree event.

The Hampton Roads Food Truck Association is 
hosting Food Truck Rodeos at the Market on 
the 2nd Sunday of each month.

Come out to support local trucks and enjoy 
their delicious creations from 11:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m.

Upcoming dates are July 9, August 13, and 
September 10.

We have become the "sweet spot" on Thursday 
mornings thanks to Klassic Doughnuts and 
Mello Beans Mobile Coffee. You will most likely 
see a happy line of customers waiting patiently 
for their sweet treats and brews between 7:00 
a.m. to 12:00 p.m. every Thursday in the 
Farmers Market back parking lot, close to the 
entrance.

On the first Sunday of every month from 10:00 
a.m. to 4:00 p.m., come and meet some of 
Virginia Beach?s talented, local artists at 

?First Sunday Art Market and Plant 
Swap.?

Please continue to support our local 
businesses at the Farmers Market as well as 
our local farmers at their produce stands and 

markets.  Farmers and crafters are welcome 
to sell at the Farmers Market any day of the 
week by renting a spot under our Pavilion or 
in our parking lot.  Just call our office at 
757-385-4388 for more details.

Apple Ext ravaganza is our first event in 
the fall on September 16.  We hope you will 
join us.

All the best,

Jenny, Ken, Kristi and Brenna

Hermitage Elementary School Kindergartners 
enjoying the Farm on the Fun educational 

program at Farmers Market.

https://virginia.agclassroom.org
https://form.jotform.com/vaaitc/virginia-beach-workshop


COME OUT AND SEE US AT FARMERS MARKET !

Kristine Michael, Program Educator
Office: 757-385-4388 

kmichael@vbgov.com

Thank you Suzanne Spence, Master Gardener volunteer, 
for all of your help with the gardens at Farmers Market.  
Under Suzanne's leadership, the garden looks beautiful!  
Everyone comments that it is "off the chains"!

mailto:kmichael@vbgov.com


Check out  all t he pict ures f rom  t he St rawber ry Jam boree t hat  
was held on Sat urday, May 20t h at  t he Farm ers Market .  The 
Nat ional Capit al Band gave a great  per form ance t oo!  The 

But t er f ly Societ y of  Virgin ia held t heir  Spr ing plant  sale t hat  
day t oo!  Great  planning on t heir  par t .  They w il l  also hold t heir  

Sum m er  plant  sale at  t he Honey Fest ival  on June 24t h!  

Thank  you Nat ional Capit al Band for  playing.  
A t ru ly  beaut ifu l per form ance!







Virginia Cooperative Extension programs and employment are open to 
all, regardless of age, color, disability, gender, gender identity, gender 
expression, national origin, political affiliation, race, religion, sexual 
orientation, genetic information, veteran status, or any other basis 
protected by law. An equal opportunity/affirmative action employer. 
Issued in furtherance of Cooperative Extension work, Virginia 
Polytechnic Institute and State University, Virginia State University, and 
the U.S. Department of Agriculture cooperating. Edwin J. Jones, Director, 
Virginia Cooperative Extension, Virginia Tech, Blacksburg; M. Ray 
McKinnie, Administrator, 1890 Extension Program, Virginia State 
University, Petersburg.
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AGRICULTURE AND NATURAL RESOURCES
Roy D. Flanagan, Extension Agent

    Direct: 757-385-8139 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-641-1434  
RFlanaga@vbgov.com  

Mark  your  calendar  - August  3, 2023 - Well wor t h your  t im e!

Virginia has roughly 41,500 farms and an economic impact of $82.3 billion to Virginia?s economy.  
We grow most every crop imaginable and every species livestock you can think off.  This year the 
largest field-based showcase of agriculture in Virginia will be held in Virginia Beach, where in 
2022 agriculture retained its spot in the top three industries in the City with economic impact of 
agricultural products reaching an all-time high at almost $191 million.  

The Virginia Ag Expo, is an annual event and the largest agricultural field day held in Virginia, 
and always takes place on the first Thursday of August (AUGUST 3, 2023).  This program is free 
and open to the public.  Based as an educational, marketing and social event, farmers, partner 
agencies, and agribusinesses look forward to the Virginia Ax Expo each year as it moves from 
one working farm to another to showcase the diversity of the different areas of the state. 

The theme for this year?s 2023 Virginia Ag Expo is ?Agriculture: Bringing Promise to Our Future?.  

The event will be held rain or shine at Land of Promise Farms in Virginia Beach, VA on Thursday, 
August 3, 2023.

http://RFlanaga@vbgov.com


 HORTICULTURE
Andrea Davis, Horticulture Extension Agent

Direct: 757-385-8157 | Fax: 757-385-5684 | Mobile: 757-359-1913  
ADavis@vbgov.com

Sum m er  is here and t here is so m uch t o 
learn about  what  is happening in your  lawn 
and garden.

Int erest ed in learning m ore about  plant s for  your  landscape?  

We have two informative talks coming up this summer in our Gardening Talks 
series conducted on Zoom.  On July 31, join us for a talk focused on smaller 
native tree and shrub species appropriate for planting in smaller urban and 
suburban gardens and the benefits they provide.  Discover more about fall 
gardening using beautiful and edible plants including vegetables, lettuces, kales 
and ornamentals on August  28. Simply visit our website VBMG - Home  and 
click the Join Zoom Talk button. 

No registration required.

Learn t o collect  rain wat er  and decrease st orm wat er  
runof f  at  one of  our  rain bar rel workshops.

We hold rain barrel workshops on select Saturdays 
March-October at the Virginia Beach Farmer?s Market 
where you can learn more about capturing rainwater and 
build your own rain barrel to take home. 

We still have space available in our August , Sept em ber , 
and Oct ober  events.  

Registration is required and can be found at 
https://www.vbmg.org/rain-barrels.html.

mailto:ADavis@vbgov.com
https://www.vbmg.org/
https://www.vbmg.org/
https://www.vbmg.org/
https://www.vbmg.org/rain-barrels.html


Are you work ing in t he lawn and landscape indust ry? 
If so and you?d like to get your commercial pesticide license, we have an 
opportunity for you.  We will be offering a Commercial Pesticide 
Certification Course August  1-4, 2023 at the Russell Memorial Library in 
Chesapeake. This training will cover the core manual and category 3B 
(Turfgrass). 

Registration information will be available at

https://virginia-beach.ext.vt.edu/programs/horticulture.html.

Don?t miss our Fall Gardening Fest ival on 

Sept em ber  23 at the Hampton Roads Agricultural 
Research and Extension Center  at 1444 Diamond Springs 
Rd.   We will offer garden lectures and demonstrations, a 
plant sale, children?s activities, garden art and more. Free 
admission and parking.

Join us for the 2023 Sout heast  Virgin ia Hok ie Bugfest  on 
Oct ober  14 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. at Lafayette Park in Norfolk. 

We will have lots of insect information, live displays, children?s activities, 
seed giveaways and more. You don?t to miss this exciting opportunity to 
learn more about the world of bugs.

Rem em ber  t hat  we?re always here t o help w it h 
your  hor t icult ure quest ions.  

Subm it  your  gardening quest ions t o our  Help Desk  via 
phone (385-8156) or  em ail (vbm ghelp@vbgov.com ).  

Our VCE Master Gardeners also hold Ask-A-Master Gardener 
booths throughout the city so you can find a location near you.

They are located at the Virginia Beach Farmers Market, Croc?s 
Farmers Market, Oceana NEX, and King Grant Farmers Market.

Find out more at 
https://www.vbmg.org/ask-a-master-gardener.html.

Hor t icult ure - continued

https://virginia-beach.ext.vt.edu/programs/horticulture.html
http://vbmghelp@vbgov.com
https://www.vbmg.org/ask-a-master-gardener.html


We will have our Volunteer 
Program Orientation on 
Sept em ber  28 at 10:00 a.m. at 
the Kempsville Recreation 
Center.  

Attend this meeting to learn 
what Master Gardeners do to 
educate our community and 
how to apply for the program.    

For more details about our 
program, visit

Becoming a Master Gardener

Hor t icult ure - continued

Would you l ike t o 
volunt eer  w it h VCE as 
a Mast er  Gardener?

https://www.vbmg.org/joining-master-gardeners.html
https://www.vbmg.org/joining-master-gardeners.html
https://www.vbmg.org/joining-master-gardeners.html
https://www.vbmg.org/joining-master-gardeners.html




FAMILY AND CONSUMER SCIENCES
Karen Munden, Unit  Coordinat or , Senior  Ext ension Agent

Im m ediat e Past  President , Nat ional Ext ension Associat ion of  Fam ily 
& Consum er  Sciences

Direct : 757-385-4263 |  Main: 757-385-4769 |  Fax: 757-385-5684  
km unden@vbgov.com   or  km unden@vt .edu

Saving for  Occasional Expenses

We all have bills we must pay each month, but sometimes 
we find ourselves unprepared when occasional expenses 
arrive.  Occasional expenses are referred to as irregular, 
periodic, or seasonal expenses.  Personal property taxes, 
car insurance, auto inspections, tuition, school-related 
expenses, and gifts are among occasional expenses.

Oftentimes when individuals develop their Spending and 
Saving Plans (also known as budget) they may forget 
about the occasional expenses, which can cause havoc on 
the budget if these expenses are not planned.  Without a 
plan to pay these expenses, most people must find other 
sources to pay their bills including using loans and credit 
cards to meet their financial obligations.  Occasional 
expenses are as important as monthly expenses such as 
car and home payments.

There are a couple of methods to identify your occasional 
expenses without struggling to find ways to juggle your 
money to pay these expenses when they arrive.  The best 
method to identify occasional expenses would be to look 
back at your spending patterns and plan for future 
spending.  Review your bank statements and credit card 
statements to identify the bills you pay on a quarterly, 
bi-annual, or yearly basis.  Holidays and birthdays 
expenses may be a litt le easier to plan for because they 
happen at the same time, and we usually spend about 
the same amount each year.

Once you identify your occasional expenses then 
determine the amount of money you will need to pay, the 
time-frame, and then divide the amount by the number 
of months you will have until the payment is due.  
Remember the time-frame may be once a year, twice 
yearly, or every quarter.  Make sure to divide the amount 
of the expense equally according to the months you have 
until the bill is due.  For example, you pay $250.00 each 
June for your vehicle?s personal property taxes.   Divide 

http://kmunden@vbgov.com
http://kmunden@vt.edu


FAMILY AND CONSUMER SCIENCES
cont inued - Saving for Occasional Expenses

$250.00 by 12 months would be $20.83 per month which should be reflected on your Spending 
and Savings Plan as a monthly expense.  Another example could be your car insurance of 
$400.00 every quarter.  Divide $400.00 by 3 months equally would be $133.33 per month.  This 
amount should be reflected as a monthly expense on your Spending and Savings Plan.

Once you identified the amount for your occasional expenses, the next step would be to open a 
savings account with your bank or credit union, entitle the account as ?Occasional Expenses? and 
deposit the specified money into the account for each expense.  The money must be moved 
from the checking account into the ?Occasional Expenses? account.  Many times, when the 
money is not moved into the account, it is easily spent on other items.  For expenses that occur 
once a year, you may consider opening a special account entitled ?Back to School Club? or 
?Holiday Savings Club?.  You can have money automatically transferred into these special 
accounts; however, you will not be able to withdraw money from these accounts until the 
maturity date without a penalty.   The maturity date is usually indicated when you open the 
account.

Having these savings accounts for Occasional Expenses will help reduce the stress of finding 
money to pay these expenses and you will no longer need to do the juggling act with your 
money.  Also having these special savings accounts will reduce the need to use credit to pay the 
expenses causing even more burden on your finances.   Just imagine how wonderful it would be 
for your financial situation to pay your monthly expenses and have money to pay the occasional 
expenses.

For additional saving tips please visit Virginia Cooperative Extension at www.ext.vt.edu and click 
on FAMILY.

Vir gin ia Tech is conduct ing a survey regarding the knowledge 
residents possess regarding educational  program s offered 

through Virgin ia Cooperat ive. Could you please take about 10 
m inutes to com plete the survey?  You can ei ther  use the 
attached QR code or  l ink  to com plete the survey.   Please 

com plete the survey before M onday, July 31st.  You are welcom e 
to forward th is em ai l  to others.

https:/ / vce.az1.qual tr ics.com / jfe/ form /SV_0jDP8lM 9LGRydAq

Please f i l l  out survey - 
for more information see below :

http://www.ext.vt.edu
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fvce.az1.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_0jDP8lM9LGRydAq&data=05%7C01%7CJDavis%40vbgov.com%7C2f1f86bfa0224f435f2708db77249076%7C87767a669f6e49f784d149f49be494e7%7C0%7C0%7C638234771162643874%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Hdbn%2BhS2qtSnQCC6fN2YsDKkm2d2oH6RpBMrl87fzbc%3D&reserved=0


Bertr ille Lomax, FCS SNAP-ED Extension Agent
Direct : 757-385-4629 |  Fax: 757-385-5684 | Cell: 804-888-0070 

blom ax@vbgov.com  or  ber t r i5@vt .edu  

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

http://blomax@vbgov.com


Bertr ille Lomax, FCS SNAP-ED Extension Agent
Direct : 757-385-4629 |  Fax: 757-385-5684 | Cell: 804-888-0070 

blom ax@vbgov.com  or  ber t r i5@vt .edu  

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM
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Jerome Lawrence, Adult EFNEP/SNAP-Ed Program Assistant 
 Direct: 757-385-8154 | Main: 757-385-4769 |  Fax: 757-385-5684  

jlawren@vbgov.com/tyelaw@vt.edu  

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

http://lwilcox@vbgov.com
http://lwilcox@vbgov.com
mailto:tyelaw@vt.edu


Expanded Food and Nut r it ion Educat ion Program  
(EFNEP), Adult  - Hands-on food exper ience

Check out  t he spr ing sessions t hat  we held.  

Tons of  fun while learning! 

Com e join us for  t he sum m er  and fall.  We never  st op.

      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM



      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

Expanded Food and Nut r it ion Educat ion Program  
(EFNEP), Adult   - Post -par t um  m om s



      FAMILY AND NUTRITION 
               PROGRAM

Supplem ent al Nut r it ion Assist ance Program  ? 
Educat ion (SNAP-Ed), Adult  ? Older  adult s in act ion
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